Extension Weed Control Specialist

PROCEEDINGS

Nineteenth Annual Meeting Southern Weed Conference

January 18, 19, 20, 1966 Jacksonville, Florida

Respectfully submitted,

Donald E. Davis, Chairman

It was moved that the report be adopted. The motion carried.

STUDENT INTEREST COMMITTEE REPORT - presented by William Lewis

Awards of \$50, \$30 and \$20 will be presented to the graduate students presenting the outstanding papers at the 1966 meeting. It is hoped that these awards encourage thorough and thoughtful preparation as well as excellence in presentation. Judges for the contest are: Darrell Drake, Leon C. Standifer, Jr. and Ronald E. Talbert.

A student breakfast sponsored by the Southern Weed Conference will be held Wednesday morning, January 19.

Respectfully submitted,

Rupert D. Palmer W. M. Lewis, Chairman

CONSTITUTIONAL STUDY COMMITTEE REPORT - presented by Raymond D. Hicks

President D. E. Wolf, members of the Executive Board, and the majority of SWC members present at the business meeting of the Eighteenth Annual Southern Weed Conference, expressed the desire to make three changes in the constitution. The Constitution Study Committee asked for and received suggestions from members of the Executive Board and several members of the Conference. The Committee gave serious consideration to all suggestions and prepared the following proposed changes in the Constitution:

ARTICLE II - Membership

To abolish the contributing, associate membership that has never been used and add student membership.

ARTICLE V - Committees

To add local arrangement, constitutional study, student interest, and finance committees to the list of standing committees.

BY - LAWS

To raise the present registration dues for voting membership from \$5.00 to \$10.00, include a graduate student registration fee of \$1.00, and abolish the present contributing, associate membership class.

The attached memorandum and ballot was prepared and sent to Secretary-Treasurer, Henry Andrews, with the proposed changes in the Constitution for mimeographing and distributing to the members of the SWC. Mr. Andrews mailed the proposed changes and the ballot on May 26, 1965.

-610-